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Headteacher:  Mrs L Smith 
 Penygarn Community Primary School 

Penygarn Road 
PONTYPOOL 

Torfaen NP4 8JR 
Telephone:  01495 742090 

e-mail: head.penygarncps@torfaen.gov.uk 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Here at Penygarn Community Primary School we are very fortunate to be able to offer Music 

lessons in brass, drums, clarinet, strings and guitar. 

 

The cost of these lessons is £40.00 per instrument per term, and this is payable at the start of 

each term.  Children who are approved for Free School Meals are eligible to apply to Torfaen Music 

Access Fund for a grant to cover the cost of these lessons.  The grant is limited and administered 

on a ‘first come, first served’ basis. 

 

Each child will be assessed by the instrument’s teacher and, if selected, will bring home an 

agreement for you to sign along with an invoice for the first payment. 

 

If you think your child may be eligible for Free School Meals but have not yet applied, please 

collect an application from the school office.  

 
If you would like your child to start tuition next term, please enrol as follows:   

1. Go to www.gwentmusic.co.uk/parent.   
2. If you already have a Gwent Music Parent Portal account then login as usual otherwise click 

“Create an Account” and follow the instructions.   
3. Select your activity by clicking on ‘Book’ under ‘School Direct Tuition’.  
4. Type in “pen’’ into the search field and click ‘Find Schools’ 
5. Click on “Penygarn Primary School” 
6. Select the instrument your child would like to learn, then either click on your child’s name or 

complete your child’s details. 
7. Select your preferred start date and pricing option, then click proceed. 
8. Tick the box to agree to the Terms and Conditions and click submit. 
9. Your child will automatically be placed on the waiting list and you will receive an e-mail to confirm 

this.   
10. Once your child has been offered a place, you will receive an e-mail with further instructions to 

accept the offer and make a payment. 
 
You can also look at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QRxRMJstNjQ which will help you enrol. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

L Smith 

Headteacher 
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